SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 8, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present. Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, joined the meeting.

McCormick moved to approve the agenda as presented.  Turner second, carried. 

The minutes of the December 28, 2018 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as amended.  McCormick second, carried. 

Rick Furrow, Road & Bridge, joined the meeting.  Furrow told the Board that there will be a $5 increase in the asbestos fee for the landfill as it will go from $40 to $45.  Discussion was held on the well for the concrete plant.  Furrow told the Board that with Robert Dambrava leaving, he would like them to consider hiring two seasonal employee’s as opposed to one full time employee to replace him.  Furrow told the Board the test results from the landfill well came back unfavorable so he is working on that.  Discussion was then held on a system for a locator for the county roads.  Furrow asked the Board for direction on asphalt compared to chip sealing.  McCormick moved to increase the asbestos rate for the landfill from $40 to $45.  Turner second, carried. Discussion was held.  Furrow left the meeting.

Chris Howes, Building Maintenance, joined the meeting.  Howes reported on his first week of work.  The Board answered questions and some discussion was held.  Howes left the meeting.   

Carlton Britton, Sheriff, joined the meeting.  Britton gave the Board a quote for 4 tires from Steve’s Towing for $766.  Turner moved to go into executive session on January 8, 2019 at 9:25 a.m. for a conference with the purpose of receiving legal advice on specific legal questions under C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(b).  We will be asking legal advice.  No business will be conducted and no decisions will be made.  McCormick second, carried.  The time is now 9:34 a.m. and the executive session has been concluded.  The participants in the executive session were:  Donald Schneider, Mark Turner, Howard McCormick and Christy Beckman.  For the record, if any person who participated in the executive session believes that any substantial discussion of any matters not included in the motion to go into the executive session occurred during the executive session, or that any improper action occurred during the executive session in violation of the Open Meetings Law, I would ask that you state your concerns for the record.  Seeing none, we will continue with the next agenda item.  Britton left the meeting.
The December 2018 Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.

Schneider reported that Alan Coyne is at a meeting with the Lower South Platte to get a cost that the augmentation plan would be or if we can annex city water and deem the wells domestic instead of commercial. 
Lisa Ault, Human Services, joined the meeting. 
McCormick moved to approve the 2019 Board appointments and holidays as presented.  Turner second, carried.

McCormick moved to approve Resolution #2019-001.  Turner second, carried.
Turner moved to approve the payment to the fair board of their 2019 annual budgeted amount.  McCormick second, carried.

Chuck Powell, Jim Engelker, Ken Hodges, Karla Dunker and Rod Green joined the meeting.  Les Archuletta, Platinum Technology, joined the meeting.   Schneider told Archuletta that he has a quote from CIC concerning the Assessor’s server that has been needing replaced they would like him to review.  The hospital board is considering contracting with Platinum Technology for IT services if there could be a cost savings in connection with the county.  Archuletta told the board that he would be willing to do a quote.   Dunker left the meeting.  Discussion was held on current systems in the county.  Archuletta will look at the years of service for all of the county computers and get a footprint of where they are all at.  There was discussion on the Assessor’s GIS system.  The guests left the meeting.  
It is now 10:35 a.m. and the meeting will go into a work session to discuss policy changes.  
It is now 11:10 a.m. and the meeting has re-convened.  
McCormick moved to approve the following changes:  1. Employee’s who are on break are not allowed to leave their job premises.  If they do leave the premises, they will need to clock out.  2. Any employee who fails a drug or alcohol test while on county time will be terminated.  3. Full time employee’s employed with R&B as equipment operators are required to have CDL and MSHA new minor training.  If they are not compliant, they will have 60 days to come into compliance.  4.  The sick time will be capped at 330 hours.  Turner second, carried.  
Dan Pederson, Accountant, joined the meeting by phone.  Discussion was held on the budget.  
McCormick moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report of Fee’s Collected for October 2018 through December 2018 and for the January through December 2018.  Turner second, carried.

McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Schneider second, carried.  
Meeting was adjourned.
_________________________________        _________________________________  Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    


                

